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DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE 

Submission for OMB Review; 
Comment Request 

July 13, 2018. 
The Department of Agriculture has 

submitted the following information 
collection requirement(s) to OMB for 
review and clearance under the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, 
Public Law 104–13. Comments are 
requested regarding (1) whether the 
collection of information is necessary 
for the proper performance of the 
functions of the agency, including 
whether the information will have 
practical utility; (2) the accuracy of the 
agency’s estimate of burden including 
the validity of the methodology and 
assumptions used; (3) ways to enhance 
the quality, utility and clarity of the 
information to be collected; and (4) 
ways to minimize the burden of the 
collection of information on those who 
are to respond, including through the 
use of appropriate automated, 
electronic, mechanical, or other 
technological collection techniques or 
other forms of information technology. 

Comments regarding this information 
collection received by August 17, 2018 
will be considered. Written comments 
should be addressed to: Desk Officer for 
Agriculture, Office of Information and 
Regulatory Affairs, Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB), OIRA_
Submission@omb.eop.gov or fax (202) 
395–5806 and to Departmental 
Clearance Office, USDA, OCIO, Mail 
Stop 7602, Washington, DC 20250– 
7602. Copies of the submission(s) may 
be obtained by calling (202) 720–8958. 

An agency may not conduct or 
sponsor a collection of information 
unless the collection of information 
displays a currently valid OMB control 
number and the agency informs 
potential persons who are to respond to 
the collection of information that such 
persons are not required to respond to 
the collection of information unless it 

displays a currently valid OMB control 
number. 

Food and Nutrition Service 

Title: Evaluation of the Independent 
Review of Applications Process. 

OMB Control Number: 0584–NEW. 
Summary of Collection: The U.S. 

Department of Agriculture (USDA) Food 
and Nutrition Service (FNS) is 
conducting this voluntary study to 
provide key information about the 
processes and overall effectiveness of 
the Independent Review of Applications 
(IRA) requirement. The IRA requirement 
is intended to reduce the number of 
administrative certification errors in the 
National School Lunch Program (NSLP) 
and in the School Breakfast Program 
(SBP). The NSLP and SBP are federally 
funded meal programs operating in 
public and nonprofit private schools 
and residential childcare institutions. 
Federal cash reimbursement is provided 
to most local educational agencies 
(LEAs) based on certifying students as 
eligible for free, reduced price, or paid 
meal benefits. LEAs certify students 
through household applications or by 
direct certification through a 
household’s participation in federal 
means-tested programs. Administrative 
certification errors can occur when the 
LEA incorrectly certifies a student as 
free, reduced price, or paid based on the 
information provided by the household 
in the application. 

Need and Use of the Information: 
This study will collect data from 51 
state agency child nutrition directors 
and from a purposive sample of LEA 
directors who have completed the IRA 
process. The data will be used to 
provide a description of the IRA process 
at the state and LEA levels, its results, 
and its overall effectiveness in reducing 
administrative certification errors. 

FNS will evaluate the processes and 
the effectiveness of the IRA in reducing 
administrative certification error and 
will use that information to disseminate 
best practices and to determine if 
changes may be needed to the IRA 
requirement. 

Description of Respondents: State, 
Local, or Tribal Government. 

Number of Respondents: 204. 
Frequency of Responses: Reporting: 

One-time. 

Total Burden Hours: 433. 

Ruth Brown, 
Departmental Information Collection 
Clearance Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2018–15315 Filed 7–17–18; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3410–30–P 

COMMISSION ON CIVIL RIGHTS 

Notice of Public Meeting of the 
Mississippi Advisory Committee 

AGENCY: Commission on Civil Rights. 
ACTION: Announcement of meeting. 

SUMMARY: Notice is hereby given, 
pursuant to the provisions of the rules 
and regulations of the U.S. Commission 
on Civil Rights (Commission), and the 
Federal Advisory Committee Act 
(FACA) that a meeting of the 
Mississippi Advisory Committee to the 
Commission will convene by conference 
call at 1:00 p.m. (CST) on Friday, July 
27, 2018. The purpose of the meeting is 
to continue discussion for potential 
topics of study. 
DATES: Friday, July 27, 2018, at 1:00 
p.m. CST. 

Public Call-In Information: 
Conference call-in number: 1–877–719– 
9788 and conference call 7669812. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Corrine Sanders at csanders@usccr.gov 
or by phone at (312)–353–8312. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Interested 
members of the public may listen to the 
discussion by calling the following toll- 
free conference call-in number: 1–877– 
719–9788 and conference call 7669812. 
Please be advised that before placing 
them into the conference call, the 
conference call operator will ask callers 
to provide their names, their 
organizational affiliations (if any), and 
email addresses (so that callers may be 
notified of future meetings). Callers can 
expect to incur charges for calls they 
initiate over wireless lines, and the 
Commission will not refund any 
incurred charges. Callers will incur no 
charge for calls they initiate over land- 
line connections to the toll-free 
conference call-in number. 

Persons with hearing impairments 
may also follow the discussion by first 
calling the Federal Relay Service at 1– 
888–364–3109 and providing the 
operator with the toll-free conference 
call-in number: 1–877–719–9788 and 
conference call 7669812. 
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Members of the public are invited to 
make statements during the open 
comment period of the meeting or 
submit written comments. The 
comments must be received in the 
regional office approximately 30 days 
after each scheduled meeting. Written 
comments may be mailed to the 
Midwestern Regional Office, U.S. 
Commission on Civil Rights, 230 S. 
Dearborn Street, Suite 2120, Chicago, IL, 
faxed to (312) 353–8324, or emailed to 
Corrine Sanders at csanders@usccr.gov. 
Persons who desire additional 
information may contact the 
Midwestern Regional Office at (312) 
353–8311. 

Records and documents discussed 
during the meeting will be available for 
public viewing as they become available 
at https://database.faca.gov/committee/ 
meetings.aspx?cid=279, click the 
‘‘Meeting Details’’ and ‘‘Documents’’ 
links.Records generated from this 
meeting may also be inspected and 
reproduced at the Eastern Regional 
Office, as they become available, both 
before and after the meetings. Persons 
interested in the work of this advisory 
committee are advised to go to the 
Commission’s website, www.usccr.gov, 
or to contact the Midwestern Regional 
Office at the above phone numbers, 
email or street address. 

Agenda: Friday, July 27, 2018: 
I. Rollcall 
II. Welcome and Introductions 
III. SAC Discussion on Civil Rights 

Issues in MS 
IV. Adjourn 

Dated: July 12, 2018. 
David Mussatt, 
Supervisory Chief, Regional Programs Unit. 
[FR Doc. 2018–15293 Filed 7–17–18; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

Foreign-Trade Zones Board 

[B–46–2018] 

Foreign-Trade Zone (FTZ) 41— 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin; Notification of 
Proposed Production Activity; CNH 
Industrial America LLC (Tractors, 
Component Parts, and Axle 
Subassemblies); Sturtevant, 
Wisconsin 

CNH Industrial America LLC (CNH 
Industrial) submitted a notification of 
proposed production activity to the FTZ 
Board for its facility in Sturtevant, 
Wisconsin. The notification conforming 
to the requirements of the regulations of 
the FTZ Board (15 CFR 400.22) was 
received on July 11, 2018. 

CNH Industrial already has authority 
to produce tractors and tractor/combine 
components, as well as 4-wheel drive 
axle subassemblies within Subzone 41I. 
The current request would add finished 
products and foreign status materials/ 
components to the scope of authority. 
Pursuant to 15 CFR 400.14(b), 
additional FTZ authority would be 
limited to the specific foreign-status 
materials/components and specific 
finished products described in the 
submitted notification (as set forth 
below) and subsequently authorized by 
the FTZ Board. 

Production under FTZ procedures 
could exempt CNH Industrial from 
customs duty payments on the foreign- 
status materials/components used in 
export production. On its domestic 
sales, for the foreign-status materials/ 
components noted below and in the 
existing scope of authority, CNH 
Industrial would be able to choose the 
duty rates during customs entry 
procedures that apply to: Rubber hoses 
reinforced with metal fittings; linear 
acting cylinders; housing pump drives; 
solenoid valves; regulating valves; spool 
assemblies; valve assemblies; carrier 
bearing housings; power take-offs; final 
drives; differentials; clutch assemblies; 
rotor gear, transmission or differential 
cases; covers for transmission, axle, 
differential or clutch cases; rear track, 
final drive, hydraulic pump, front track, 
speed or power take-off housings; and, 
certain sub-assemblies for tractors 
suitable for agricultural use 
(specifically: Brakes; carrier assemblies; 
brake adjusters; shafts; gearbox 
assemblies; cases; covers; housings; test 
transmission wheels; flanges; frames; 
axle shafts; suspension saddles; 
radiators; clutches; gears; plates; 
supports; hydraulic returns; and, 
brackets) (duty rate ranges from duty- 
free to 5.0%). CNH Industrial would be 
able to avoid duty on foreign-status 
components which become scrap/waste. 
Customs duties also could possibly be 
deferred or reduced on foreign-status 
production equipment. 

The materials/components sourced 
from abroad include: Reclaimed rubber 
pads/flaps/seals; pneumatic rubber tires 
for use on agricultural vehicles and 
machines; retreaded/used rubber tires; 
corrugated floor pads and protectors; 
cardboard box/packaging; roller chain; 
copper alloy tube/pipe fittings; spray 
guns; lead-acid storage batteries; color 
video cameras; GPS navigational 
systems; antennas; electronic control 
units; discharge lamps; speed sensors, 
radio antenna cable; and, gear boxes for 
tractors for agricultural use (duty rate 
ranges from duty-free to 5.3%). The 
request indicates that pneumatic rubber 

tires is subject to antidumping/ 
countervailing duty (AD/CVD) orders if 
imported from certain countries. The 
FTZ Board’s regulations (15 CFR 
400.14(e)) require that merchandise 
subject to AD/CVD orders, or items 
which would be otherwise subject to 
suspension of liquidation under AD/ 
CVD procedures if they entered U.S. 
customs territory, be admitted to the 
zone in privileged foreign status (19 
CFR 146.41). In addition, color video 
cameras, GPS navigational systems, 
antennas, and electronic control units 
may be subject to special duties under 
Section 301 of the Trade Act of 1974, if 
imported from China. The 
determination of Section 301 duties 
requires that such merchandise be 
admitted to the zone in privileged 
foreign status. 

Public comment is invited from 
interested parties. Submissions shall be 
addressed to the Board’s Executive 
Secretary at the address below. The 
closing period for their receipt is August 
27, 2018. 

A copy of the notification will be 
available for public inspection at the 
Office of the Executive Secretary, 
Foreign-Trade Zones Board, Room 
21013, U.S. Department of Commerce, 
1401 Constitution Avenue NW, 
Washington, DC 20230–0002, and in the 
‘‘Reading Room’’ section of the Board’s 
website, which is accessible via 
www.trade.gov/ftz. 

For further information, contact 
Juanita Chen at juanita.chen@trade.gov 
or 202–482–1378. 

Dated: July 13, 2018. 
Elizabeth Whiteman, 
Acting Executive Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2018–15329 Filed 7–17–18; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3510–DS–P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

Foreign-Trade Zones Board 

[B–45–2018] 

Foreign-Trade Zone (FTZ) 70—Detroit, 
Michigan; Notification of Proposed 
Production Activity; Brose New 
Boston, Inc. (Passenger Vehicle and 
SUV Subassemblies); New Boston, 
Michigan 

Brose New Boston, Inc. (Brose) 
submitted a notification of proposed 
production activity to the FTZ Board for 
its facility in New Boston, Michigan. 
The notification conforming to the 
requirements of the regulations of the 
FTZ Board (15 CFR 400.22) was 
received on July 6, 2018. 

The Brose facility is located within 
Subzone 70X. The facility will be used 

VerDate Sep<11>2014 19:19 Jul 17, 2018 Jkt 244001 PO 00000 Frm 00002 Fmt 4703 Sfmt 4703 E:\FR\FM\18JYN1.SGM 18JYN1am
oz

ie
 o

n 
D

S
K

3G
D

R
08

2P
R

O
D

 w
ith

 N
O

T
IC

E
S

1

https://database.faca.gov/committee/meetings.aspx?cid=279
https://database.faca.gov/committee/meetings.aspx?cid=279
mailto:juanita.chen@trade.gov
mailto:csanders@usccr.gov
http://www.trade.gov/ftz
http://www.usccr.gov

		Superintendent of Documents
	2018-11-06T10:25:03-0500
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




